
 

 

 

 

 

 

 
A weekly electronic newsletter published for the parish and friends of 

Christ Episcopal Church of Bowling Green, Kentucky 
 

These are the Sunday Announcements 

 

This Week at Christ Church 

Sunday, March 7 

The Third Sunday in Lent 

9:00 AM Conversation with Scripture Zoom Class 

9:00 AM Godly Play for Families 

9:00 AM Daughters of the King Meeting 

10:00 AM Church at Home 

11:00 AM Virtual Coffee Hour 
 

Monday, March 8 
 

Tuesday, March 9 

10:00 AM - 12:00 PM Churches United in Christ HELP Ministry 

12:00 PM Weekly submission deadline for The Lancet, the Sunday bulletin announcements, and the Electronic Bulletin Board 

(email to vonda@cecbg.com) 
 

Wednesday, March 10 
 

Thursday, March 11 
 

Friday, March 12 

Church office is closed 
 

Saturday, March 13 
 

*At Home services can be found at facebook.com/cecbg 
 

TO VIEW THE ENTIRE CHURCH CALENDAR, please access our website, cecbg.com. 
 

HAPPY BIRTHDAY!!

3/08  Brooke Carmichael 

3/09  David Burch 

3/09  Barbara Powell 

3/11  Kate Dale 

3/12  Phyllis Hancock 

3/12  Camden Travelsted 

3/12  Scarlett Winters 

3/13  Martha Parker 

3/13  Henry Pepper 

3/13  Jimmy Stewart, Jr. 

3/14  Doug Lawhorn 

Worship 
 

THE FACES OF EASTER is the name of the Children's Virtual Godly Play Sunday School lenten series which airs 
at 9 AM on Sunday mornings now through Easter Sunday (April 4).  You can either watch on the church's facebook 
page (https://www.facebook.com/cecbg) or on our Youtube channel 
(https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCF7iejccuhSHOcyhgrGlJdQ).  Appropriate for all ages (adults included!). 
 
CONTEMPLATIVE NOONDAY PRAYER will be offered on Wednesdays in Lent at noon on our Facebook 
Page. 
 

CHRIST EPISCOPAL CHURCH IS A GOOD PLACE TO SAY YOUR PRAYERS  The Nave is open 
Monday through Thursday for a time of personal or family prayers.  Staff members will be on hand to provide health 
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screenings and keep the space sanitized.  To sign up for a prayer time, please register 
at https://www.signupgenius.com/go/30e0b4dabac22a6f49-agoodplace or call the Parish Office. 
 

CHURCH AT HOME continues indefinitely. You can access the service live at 10 AM on Sundays morning at 
facebook.com/cecbg or later on our Vimeo page vimeo.com/user91404132 
 

CHILDREN’S CHURCH lessons are available in The Lancet email or by clicking To receive a weekly supplemental 

packet of materials via snail mail for your child/children (ages 3-12), please register by clicking 

https://www.cecbg.com/children-ministry-s-distancing. 
 

TO RECEIVE CHILDREN'S CHURCH AT HOME lesson and activity packets, please register at 

cecbg.com.  In order to be good stewards of finances, we are asking that all families register. 
 

Learn and Grow 
 

GETTING READY FOR EASTER, an in-person children's event for children ages Kindergarten-5th grade, will 

be held on Sunday, March 28th from 2-3:30 PM outdoors at Christ Church.  We will learn about Easter through crafts, 

games, and fellowship.  We will also hunt for Easter eggs!  Each child should bring a basket or bag for collecting 

eggs.  For this year, this event will replace our annual Easter egg hunt on Easter morning.   
 

A LENTEN ZOOM L.O.F.T. SERIES: CREATING SPIRITUAL PRACTICES IN LENT begins on 

Wednesday, February 24th at 6 PM and will continue through March 31st.  Spiritual practices including yoga, art, poetry, 

praying the Daily Office, prayer through Icons, and Lectio Divina will be explored.  Join the class by clicking on this 

zoom link:  https://us02web.zoom.us/j/82235007631. March 3rd will be an opportunity to engage in the practice of 

Lectio Divina with Shelley Carter.  It will begin with a brief overview of the origin, history, and basic tenets of the 

practice and then experiencing it together. Please have pen and paper available. 
 

RACIAL RECONCILIATION will meet on Sunday at 9 AM, to discuss “Historic Preservation of African 

American Sites" , presented in Paducah by Brent Leggs. The related video is found at this link(starting at minute 

marker 32:40): 

https://www.facebook.com/watch/live/?v=2840842406192954&ref=watch_permalink To join the group on 

Sunday, log into Zoom at:  

https://us02web.zoom.us/j/8931305216?pwd=TE8wUUhYekdaTHZCYWdZUm5xM2dlUT09 Meeting ID: 893 

130 5216 Passcode: AtHome 
 

CONVERSATIONS WITH SCRIPTURE will be studying “Acts” beginning Sunday, January 10, 2021. We will 

meet in Zoom at https://us02web.zoom.us/j/7624610984?pwd=MGJvUkVWODVTQVZDVGEvcjJlWVNxZz09 

Meeting ID: 762 461 0984 Passcode: 6NzunE from 9:00 AM to 9:45 AM. The class sessions will be co-facilitated by 

Ken Casey and Miliska Knauft. Conversations with Scripture: Acts of the Apostles written by C. K. Robertson will be used 

as a resource guide. Copies of the study guide can be purchased online and delivered directly to your home.  Please 

contact Laura Goodwin at laura@cecbg.com if interested. All are welcome to participate. 
 

ALL IN-PERSON CHRISTIAN FORMATION IS CANCELLED UNTIL FURTHER NOTICE. Watch 

your email for further updates. 
 

Radiate 
 

 

MISSING YOUR FRIENDS FROM CEC? If you are missing your friends from CEC,  Virtual Coffee Hour will 

resume next week on Sundays at 11 AM. Join in conversation with friends from Christ Church. Everyone is invited! 

To join the Zoom meeting click 

https://us02web.zoom.us/j/85760579590?pwd=K01FdGdUbWVCc29MUjNpUkdwUW5rQT09  or use the 

following information to join!  Meeting ID: 857 6057 9590  Passcode: coffee 
 

CHURCHES UNITED IN CHRIST HELP MINISTRY is one of the oldest outreach ministries of Christ 

Church. In partnership with the three other downtown Christian churches, we attempt to assist families with their 
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electric bill, emergency prescriptions, gasoline for an out of town doctor appointment, etc. For the past several 

months, the NEED has far exceeded  our resources to help. In order to effectively sustain this ministry we need for 

members to step up with a pledge of $10 or more per week. The Help Ministry at Christ Church currently distributes 

about $1,000 per month to those in need  using a voucher system. We only help an individual once every 12 months. 

Won't you please include a gift to  the Help Ministry in your gifts to Christ Church! God Bless 

Mary, Mary, Karen, Margie, Susan, and Elaine, Your HELP MINISTRY TEAM 
 

WEDNESDAY COMMUNITY LUNCH is working to help the BRASS provide lunch and dinner to its clients 

and the wider community.  During this time, while our Lunch ministry is on hiatus, donations can be made to help 

our volunteers make an impact for those who are hungry.  Please contact Father Steve for more information. 
 

HOTEL, INC. is continuing to adapt and respond to the growing needs as a result of COVID. The Manna Mart 

food pantry has been delivering food to Warren County residents who are homebound or do not have 

transportation. The Street Medicine and Homeless & Housing departments are continuing to work with people 

experiencing homelessness or at risk of homelessness through education, resource linkage, and financial assistance 

(when applicable). For more information, go to www.hotelincbg.com.  
 

RESTROOM AND HANDWASHING STATION Christ Church is proud to partner with HOTEL, INC., 

Hope House, and the Warren County Office of Emergency Management to serve as one of five locations for a 

temporary restroom and handwashing station.  Located in the alley between CEC and the Public Library, this 

station will allow our neighbors experiencing homelessness a place to use safe and sanitary restroom facilities as well 

as wash their hands. 
 

DISCRETIONARY FUNDS the clergy of Christ Church each have discretionary funds at their disposal for 

"pious and charitable uses."  During these uncertain economic times, as many of us are seeing dramatic decreases in 

our household income, these funds are here to help.  If you have a direct need, please don't hesitate to reach out to 

Father Steve, Mother Becca, or Deacon Kellie who may be able to offer some assistance. 
 

ONLINE GIVING Make a secure contribution online to the current year operating fund and/or other funds. You 

can make your donations through the church website. 
 

General Announcements 
 

COVID 19 VACCINES Med Center Health is offering vaccine appointments to first responders, those 70+ years 

old, and K-12 school personnel. Line up by texting SENIOR to 270-796-3200 or by emailing vaccine@mchealth.net. 

Provide full name, date of birth and phone #. Schedulers will respond as quickly as possible; be patient. 

 

Parish Prayer List 
Parishioners of Christ Church 

Ruth Anne Bell 

Jimmy Bohannon 

Aldis Brunson 

Claire Campbell 

Ward Coleman 

Dolores Dodd 

Pat Frederick 

Nick Heil 

Virginia Howell 

Barbara Keith 

Doug Lawhorn 

Joyce Lawhorn 

Ticka Linder 

Bill McKenzie 

Paula Morgan 

Jo Owsley 

*Ann Pepper 

Elaine Price 

MaryAnne Ringo 

Karen Robeson 

*Mellony Simerly 

Teddi Taylor 

Carroll Travelsted 

Pat Waddington 

Johnnie Wilson 

Paul Young

Parishioners of Christ Church teaching overseas 

Boo Petersen, South Africa                                                                              Galen Olmsted, Venezuela 
 

Parishioners of Christ Church in discernment for ordained ministry 

Lindsey Ardrey      Billy Adams, student at V. T. S.                          Ken Casey 

http://www.hotelincbg.com/
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For our Cloister Community 

Amos 

Andrew 

Chris  

Earl  

Frank 

Jeff 

Michelle 

Miguel 

Red 

Ricky 

Ryan 

Tim 
 

Military serving overseas known by Christ Church parishioners 

Victor Kelly Growden, requested by Bonnie Schlicht 

Lisa Schaff, niece of Terry & Miliska Knauft    Trevor Schaff, nephew-in-law of Terry & Miliska Knauft 
 

Our Peruvian brothers and sisters in the communities served by our Living Waters for the World water system 
 

 

In Remembrance 

*Bruce Westfall, brother of Lara Ellison 

Greg Welch, son of Joyce Lawhorn 

Louise Larkin, sister of Suellen Carbin 

Dave Stevens, father of Sean Stevens 

Belva Tucker 

Verna Hart 
 

Family of Christ Church parishioners 
Jennifer Applegate, aunt of Vonda Garringer 

Evelyn  Bacia, cousin of Cheryl McFarland 

Jeremy Bennett, brother-in-law of Karen Crabtree 

Denita Brady, step-daughter of Bill Collins 

YaYa Briley, sister of Dolores Dodd 

Arnold Carter, father of Brittany Whitlow 

Jan Chastain, sister-in-law of Terrisa Taylor 

Nancy Cook, cousin of Sue Edwards 

Bethaney Adams Curry, daughter of Karen Adams 

Rebecca Davis, niece of Bonnie Schlicht 

Allen Dodd, husband of Delores Dodd 

Don, brother of Terrisa Taylor 

Carla Dubbelde, cousin of Miliska Knauft 

Kathy Durbin, niece of Karen Adams 

Sarah Moore Epperson, sister of Elizabeth Rhodes 

Bill Escher, uncle of Stacey Hughes 

Jackie Estes, sister of Kathy Leonard 

Nancy Farley, mother of Fonda Hyong  

Hannah Gatland, granddaughter of Bob & Marti Harrison 

Grant Geyer, son-in-law of the Hoyng’s 

Luke Growden, grandson of Bonnie Schlicht 

Jeanna Hudson, grandmother of Vonda Garringer 

Doug Hunnewell, grandson of Maryanne Ringo 

Wayne MacGregor, son of Maryanne Ringo 

Kim Marcum, niece of Carol Crowe Carraco 

Jack & Fay Mason, uncle and aunt of Bruce Powell 

Adison May, great granddaughter of Sue Wilson 

Mary McMillin, sister of Don Goidel & Carroll Travelsted 

Phillip Morgan, nephew of Paula Morgan 

Nobuko Nakanishi, mother of Yuko Attaway 

John Newton, father of Andrea Petty 

Melissa & Kevin Newton, sister & brother in law of Vonda Garringer 

Adrian Olmsted, son of Ken Casey 

Hannah Park, cousin of Karen Crabtree 

Amanda Parrish-Block, daughter of Tillie Botwin 

Graydon Patton, great nephew of Marcia Eastin 

Bobbie Pedigo, father of Jenny Morehead 

Frank Poteet, son-in-law of Belva Tucker 

Ed Pulley, nephew of Carol Barry 

Delaney & Sydney Schulten, granddaughters of Tim & Nancy Huston 

Jon Sieber, son-in-law of Rick & Linda Mitchell 

Ross Smith, grandson of Mary Hart Lyle 

Theresa Smith, sister of Paul Mysinger 

Elizabeth Sothoron, daughter of Jeff & Mary Cash 

Liz Stein, daughter of Ken Stein 

Troy Tabor, great uncle of Roman Tabor 

Corinne Travis, relative of Teddi Taylor 

Coy Tucker, father of Belinda Palmer 

Aisley Warner, great-granddaughter of Bonnie Schlicht  

Liliana Warner, granddaughter of Bonnie Schlicht 

Rosa Wesche, mother of Miliska Knauft 

Brett N. West, relative of Teddi Taylor 

Hank W West, relative of Teddi Taylor 

Jewell White, father of Michelle Trawick  

Jay Wilson, son of Johnnie Wilson 

John Wilson, son of Johnnie Wilson 

Bob & Nita Williams, brother and sister-in-law of Betty Young 

Jack Winters, father of Scarlett Winters 

Addie Zaker, niece of Jan Campbell

Others known by Christ Church parishioners

Sarah Ashford, requested by Don Goidel 

Jimmy Ayers, requested by Karen Crabtree 

Kevin Bailey, requested by Ken Stein 

Nick Borsch, requested by Johnnie Wilson 

Gunther Brock, requested by Maryanne Ringo 

Gail Brookman, requested by Shawn Rhodes 

Candy Burkenfield, requested by Steve Pankey 

Francisca Cartagnea, requested by Laurie Joyce 

Jared Carter, requested by Janet Flora 

Marc Charles, requested by Barbara Easton 

Chelsea, requested Don & Lou Goidel 

Jerry Cherry, requested by Tillie Botwin 



Mary Louise Cherry, requested by Tillie Botwin 

Tenzin Dolkar, requested by Ken Casey 

Rick Druen, requested by Bill & Melinda Riedel 

Josey Edwards, requested by Laura Goodwin 

Debbie Embry and family, requested by Laurie Joyce 

Elizabeth Fox, requested by Bill & George Anna McKenzie 

Brenda Fry, requested by Mary Cash 

Jean Gibbens, requested by Bill & George Anna McKenzie 

Rosemary Glenn, requested by Gretchen Niva 

Chad Hamm, requested by Janet Grider 

The Hartling Family, requested by Stacey Hughes 

Eric Hawkinson, requested by Paul & Betty Young 

Lynn Huber, requested by Hamp Moore 

Nick James, requested by Paul & Betty Young 

Amelia Beth Jarboe, requested by LaJuana Wilcher 

Ashley Kane, requested by Michelle Trawick 

Lauren Kane, requested by Michelle Trawick 

Glenn LaFantasie, requested by Carol Carraco 

Magdelena, requested by Laurie Joyce 

Bob Monteiro, requested by Terry Knauft 

Jeff Mouser, requested by Matilda Botwin 

Pat Mouser, requested by Matilda Botwin 

Blake Nelson, requested by Billy Adams 

John Warren Oakes, requested by Suzanne Hanratty 

Walter Payne, requested by Xavier Conwell 

Glenn Perkinson, requested by Patsy Sloan 

Liz Preston, requested by Suellen Carbin 

Terry & Carla Reagan, requested by Bonnie Schlicht 

Ross Richey & Devon Rhodes family, requested by Taylor & Daniel 

Hale 

Kathleen Rogers, requested by Mary Travelsted 

Shelley Shoulders, requested by Carroll Smith 

Amber Simerly 

Eric Smith, requested by Jennifer Travelsted 

*Marla Sowers, requested by Paula Lyons 

Teresa Stidham, requested by Andrea Petty 

Naomi Sturt, requested by Maryanne Ringo 

Kathy Sullivan, requested by Maryanne Ringo 

Zam Lam Vung, requested by Laurie Joyce 

*indicates new 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

Clergy & Staff 
The Reverend Dr. Steven J. Pankey, Rector   steve@cecbg.com     cell 270-599-4575 

The Very Reverend Rebecca Kello,  Associate Rector   becca@cecbg.com    cell 270-421-3432 
The Reverend Kellie Mysinger, Deacon  kellie@cecbg.com 

C. Kenneth Stein, Director of Music and Organist   ken@cecbg.com 
Laura Goodwin, Director of Christian Education   laura@cecbg.com 

Karen Crabtree, Director of Youth and Online Communications karen@cecbg.com 
Vonda Garringer, Parish Administrator  vonda@cecbg.com 
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